STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF RWANDA AT THE 37TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(25th January 2021, Geneva)
Your Excellency, 
1. Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Rwanda to the third cycle of the UPR process and we wish to thank the delegation for its comprehensive national report.
2. We note with appreciation the review of Rwanda’s Gender Policy and its 2018-2022 strategic plan, which provides for integration of a gender perspective across all sectors as well as its mainstreaming in the National Strategy for Transformation.
3. We further commend the establishment of mechanisms to prevent gender-based violence, including provision of access to legal aid at district level, and establishment of one-stop centres in forty-four (44) district hospitals to provide holistic services including medical, psychological support, legal aid, and shelter to women and girls in distress. 
4. We note the establishment of gender specific responses implemented through various entities such as the Prosecutions Authority, the Police, the National Investigations Authority, the Military, and Correctional Services, as well as a variety of community-based information policing and awareness raising activities.
5. Whilst appreciating the efforts of the Government, we note that sexual and gender-based violence remains prevalent and that the interventions need to be strengthened. 
6. In that regard, Botswana wishes to recommend the following:
· That Rwanda prioritises the creation of effective mechanisms and procedures for reporting cases of sexual abuse and exploitation of women and girls;
· That Rwanda strengthens her response to poverty by making qualitative and quantitative improvements to her social protection and poverty eradication programmes for families, women and people living with disabilities.
7. We wish Rwanda a successful review outcome.

I thank you.
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